
THE PARISH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  
For all Parish business please contact Fr John on 065 68 39735 or email 

kilmaleyparish@gmail.com. Apologies for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK:  

Kilmaley: Sat 5th Mar 7.30pm   Michael, Sheila and Nora Lynch Fairy Hill House Kilmaley. 

  Sun 6th Mar 12 noon   Memorial Mass for Patrick (Patsy) O'Sullivan Boulavreene 
       followed by burial of ashes 

  Sat 12th Mar 7.30pm   Joe Monahan Shean.  
       Paddy Haren Cappalea (1st Anniversary) 

Inch:  Sun 6th Mar 9.15am   Bernard Murphy Shantulla  
       Josie Coote Inchmore Inch  

**     No mass in Inch on Wed 9th March. Sorry for the inconvenience     ** 
  Sun 13th Mar 9.15am    — 

Connolly:  Sun 6th and 13th Mar 10.30am  — 

CRÍOCHA CALLAN PASTORAL AREA 

INCH-KILMALEY-CONNOLLY NEWSLETTER 

Fr. John McGovern 065-6839735; Fr. Donagh O’ Meara 087-2322140;  
Fr. Martin Shanahan 087-7486935  Canon Michael McLaughlin      6839332/086-2213025 

 Email- Parish Office –kilmaleyparish@gmail.com         www.kilmaleyparish.ie 

PARISH SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVES- Frances Connellan, John McMahon.   

The First Sunday in Lent Cycle C 
6th MARCH 2022.  

MASS TIMES:  Connolly Church: - Sunday 10.30am - Monday and Tuesday 10.00am  

   Inch Church: - Sunday 9.15am - Wednesday 8.00pm  

   Kilmaley Church: - Saturday 7.30pm—Thursday and Friday 10.00am 

Masses and other liturgies from Kilmaley church can be viewed on the parish webcam using the 
following link http://www.kilmaleyparish.ie/web-cam/  The webcam is switched on 20 minutes before 
each mass. For GDPR reasons it is off at all other times. Mass from Kilmaley church continues to be 
broadcast on the Parish Radio link.  

Please pray for the happy repose of 
the souls of Thomas McCarthy Palm 
Springs California and formerly of 
Clountabonnive, Connolly; Mary 
Spellissy Killeen, Clonfeigh and late 
of Steeles Terrace;  Maura Frawley 

(née O’Neill) Ennis and formerly of Clounboula;  
Brendon John Lofting Kilmaley and late of 
Guilford Surrey;  John Neylon London and late of 
Kilclogher, brother of Clara Murphy, and the late 
Mike Joe Neylon, Mary Agnes Neylon, Margaret 
Neylon and Kathleen Spellissy. John’s funeral will 
be in London. A Memorial Mass will take place in 
Kilmaley at a later date. We offer our prayerful 
condolences to their family and friends. 

ANNIVERSARY MASSES can  be booked for any 
scheduled weekday or weekend mass. Contact 
065 68 39735.  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION resumed 
on Tuesday 1st March  and continues 
every Tuesday from 2-8 pm in the 
“crying room” at Kilmaley Church if you 
can commit to an hour please contact 

Mary on 0872399797  

MINISTRY OF THE WORD:  12th / 13th Mar 

KILMALEY  —   Ann Griffin 
INCH   —  Siobhán Maher 
CONNOLLY — Roisin Ni Ceallaigh 

mailto:kilmaleyparish@gmail.com
http://www.kilmaleyparish.ie
http://www.kilmaleyparish.ie/web-cam/


Notices for Newsletter to Parish Office by  
1.00pm on Wednesday  

E-mail: kilmaleyparish@gmail.com  

COVID 19 GUIDANCE  

FOR CHURCH CEREMONIES:  

As most restrictions are lifted and society is 
returning to normal many may feel a little 
apprehensive, so in the churches we will be moving 
forward gradually. It makes sense to continue to:  
>  Isolate and get tested if symptomatic; 
>  Use face coverings where appropriate;  
>  Good ventilation in indoor spaces  
>  Social distancing  when appropriate;  
>  Cover our coughs and sneezes  
> Keep our hands clean. 

BASKET & ENVELOPE COLLECTIONS:  

Weekly Envelopes €960.  
Priests Collection €485.  
Other collections  €200. 
 

We sincerely thank you for your contributions, they 
are vital in keeping our parish going. They can be 
dropped into the Parochial House or into one of the 
secure collection boxes available in Kilmaley 
Church. Online donations to Kilmaley Parish can 
also be made by credit or debit card using the 
Diocesan Website www.kilalloediocese.ie Simply go 
to the Diocesan Website and click on the red 
“Donate to your Parish” button. 

A suggestion for Lent 

As we focus on prayer, fasting and alms giving 
this Lent, our hearts go out to the people of Ukraine. 
Speaking this week Archbishop Eamonn Martin 
said; “Our Lenten journey this year begins as we 
watch the distressing and frightening scenes from 
Ukraine. Our hearts and prayers go out to the 
people of Ukraine. We can never take peace for 
granted. We must always work for peace, pray for 
peace and make sacrifices for peace. All of us have 
the capacity to build peace by our words, our 
actions and our attitudes to others. We choose to 
sow peace or conflict, love or hate, to build up, or to 
tear down, to heal or to hurt, to forgive or to resent, 
to soothe or to inflame. Pope Francis has invited us 
all to unite in prayer and fasting for peace on Ash 
Wednesday. I encourage the people of Ireland to 
join in this moment of prayer and solidarity with the 
people of Ukraine. I also ask that during the season 
of Lent that our acts of fasting, prayer and charity 
might keep in mind the people of Ukraine and all 
those in areas of conflict on our world.”   

KILMALEY DAY CENTRE  

Places available on Tuesdays and Thursdays - 
can be collected by our bus - come and have an 
enjoyable and sociable day out in a friendly 
environment with a home cooked meal, hairdressing, 
chiropody, bingo, quizzes, gentle exercise, 
friendship, fun and laughter and much more.  Please 
call Mary McGann on 065 6839768.  

CONNOLLY N.S. CLOTHES COLLECTION Please 
drop in bags of clothes over the wall during school 
hours by Thur 10th of March 2022. Items that can 
included are: All clothing, towels, hats, scarves, 
shoes tied together, bags including school and sports 
bags, belts, sheets and pillow cases. Items not 
accepted are duvets/pillows/cushions and blankets. 

THE MONTHLY "MATT TALBOT, FREEDOM 
FROM ADDICTION MASS" is on Mon 7th Mar at 
7:30pm in SS Peter and Paul Cathedral, Ennis. This 
is a Mass offered for all those battling addiction, their 
families and all those affected by addiction. We invite 
you to join us at this Mass or follow online via our 
webcam. If you wish to enrol somebody in the Matt 
Talbot Prayer Society and for more info please visit 
www.matttalbotprayersociety.com   
 

CLARE HOSPICE AT CAHERCALLA:  Weekly 

draw result; Tue Mar 1st: 1st Prize €650.00 Senan 

Madigan, Kilrush. 2nd Prize €200.00 Mary Griffey, 

Clarecastle. Contact Fundraising Office 065 682196 
or www.cahercalla.ie. 
 

ADULT LEARNERS’ WEEK  7-11th March Taster 
workshops at College of Further Education and 
Training, Ballard Road, Milltown Malbay.  An 
opportunity to try something new. Come along and 
bring a friend. Also an Information Morning on Friday 
11th from 10am-1pm where you can drop in and 
hear about course options.  For details and to pre-
book taster workshops phone us at 065 708 4774.  
  

http://www.matttalbotprayersociety.com/
tel:065%20708%204774

